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CITY OF DORAL 

Office of the City Manager 

Letter to Council  
 LTC No.: 128-2017 

To: The Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

Via: Edward A. Rojas, City Manager 

From: Jane Decker, Assistant Building Department Director 

Date: November 6, 2017 

Subject: SFBOA Building Official of the Year 

This Letter to Council services to inform Council that the South Florida Building Officials’ Association 
(“SFBOA”) members nominated and subsequently selected Mr. Rene Velazco as the Chapter’s 2017 
Building Official of the Year.    

Nominations are accepted at the beginning of the calendar year for Plans Examiner, Inspector and Building 
Official of the Year. Rene’s peers admired his excellence in his first few years as Building Official for the 
City of Doral. They also heralded his commitment to public service, his humility and his positive attitude. 
Building Official Velazco is applauded for being knowledgeable in all aspects of the Florida Building Code. 

BACKGROUND: 

SFBOA endeavors to further the professional interest and education of Building Officials and Building 
Inspectors charged with enforcing the applicable codes; to provide a forum for the discussion of the 
applicable Building Codes with the further objective of establishing uniform Building Code enforcement, 
inspection and interpretation; to further the recognition and competency of its members through 
certification and continuing educational seminars; and to cooperate with other groups in the promoting 
of health, welfare and safety of the community through proper enforcement of the applicable Building 
Codes. 

Should you have any questions, please contact my office. 

EAR/JD 


